
 

April 7, 2023    
 
 
Jessica Rosenworcel, Chairwoman 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L Street NE 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
 
RE: IAC Reappointment of Member John Fogle 
 
Dear Chairwoman Rosenworcel, 
 
I’m writing to you to submit my strong support for John Fogle’s continued service on the 
Intergovernmental Agency Committee with the Federal Communications Commission.  
 
Having served alongside John during the last term on the Intergovernmental Agency Committee, I 
can attest to his passion for the important work being done by this committee, and the thoughtful 
contributions he makes to each discussion and decision. John is an inquisitive leader who 
relentlessly seeks to find the best possible approach to complex problems and does so with an 
unmatched intentionality.  
 
With extensive experience in the field of telecommunications, John consistently provides 
meaningful background information to relevant topics within the IAC’s purview. John is organized, 
engaged, and extremely thorough in completion of his tasks, and it has been a pleasure serving 
with him in this capacity. 
 
The work being done by the Intergovernmental Agency Committee with the Federal 
Communications Commission is important and the experience and background John brings to this 
work is an asset. I respectfully recommend John Fogle be appointed to continue his service on the 
IAC. 

 
Sincerely,  

 

Paul TenHaken 
Mayor 
 


